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Good afternoon, its 1 pm. Welcome to the last day of 2014. I am Susan Dokolo with Radio Miraya News.
The Headlines
· Juba and Khartoum Foreign Ministries refer security concerns to joint committee
· UN report says the conflict has seriously hampered protection of children
· Security in place ahead of New Year’s celebrations
The Foreign Affairs Ministries of Sudan and South Sudan have agreed to refer the issue of exchanged accusations on supporting armed groups to a joint committee between the two countries. 

Foreign Affairs Minister Barnaba Marial Benjamin met with his Sudanese counterpart, Ali Karti, in Khartoum on Tuesday and discussed implementation of joint agreements between the two countries. 

Addressing a joint press conference after the closed door meeting, Marial reiterated South Sudan’s commitment to fully implement the 2012 cooperation agreements. 

Karti on his part said the countries have a joint mechanism to deal with concerns that both sides are supporting rebels in their territory.
The conflict in South Sudan has seriously hampered the protection of children, increasing their vulnerability dramatically, says a new report published this week by United Nations Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon.

The report documents grave violations of children’s rights committed since the country gained independence in 2011.

It says that during the period between December 2013 and September 2014 over 600 children were killed and thousands of child soldiers were seen with state armed groups.

The Special Representative of the Secretary-General for Children and Armed Conflict, Leila Zerrougui, says the information in the report is ‘devastating’ and the children of South Sudan were not only affected by renewed violence, they have been directly targeted by all parties to the conflict. 

As we close 2014, Civil Society Organizations are calling for a peaceful 2015.  

The Community Empowerment for Progress Organization, CEPO, says the government and opposition should sign a peace agreement and is also urging communities to stop inter-communal clashes.
Radio Miraya’s reporter Sworo Charles Elisha has more in this report.

Sworo’s report: 

In his reflections on the old year and hopes for the New Year, CEPO Executive Director Edmund Yakani says the warring parties should take the stoppage of the conflict as the first priority as we enter the New Year.

Yakani: “So we are calling on the warring parties, can they stop the war? Stopping the war should be their priority. And for both of them also we are trying to say that whenever they are thinking of their political aspirations they should put at the centre of their aspirations the care for the citizens. We wish to see that as they are pursuing their political differences they should care for the citizens of this country.”

Yakani is also urging the parties in conflict to reach a compromise on the proposed transitional government.

Yakani: “We would like to call them because of that friction that they have over executive powers and non-executive powers. Can they compromise? Can they accommodate each other for the sake of peace and stability for this country? And so that we can live as citizens in one country, we can pursue our development at our own individual capacity. Right now we couldn’t pursue anything in the private sector or as individuals simply because the violence is hindering this. So the message to them is very simple and clear. It is that they sort out their problems non-violently and they should not hold the country hostage simply because of their political aspirations that they have among themselves.”

CEPO has made a specific call to the Governor of Western Bahr el Ghazal State to appoint women commissioners as provided for in the Transitional Constitution and the Local Government Act. Yakani says other governors should take the same initiative.
I am Sworo Charles Elisha, Radio Miraya News, wishing you a happy and peaceful 2015.
Police have put in place security measures to guarantee peaceful celebrations as we enter 2015.  

Acting Inspector General of Police Lt Andrew Kuol says forces deployed during the Christmas season will remain in place.

Addressing thousands of police personnel at Buluk police headquarters, Lt. Kuol reported relatively peaceful celebrations across the country and passed a vote of thanks to the police force for maintaining security during Christmas. 

Kuol: ‘From here I can tell you that you successfully accomplished the mission. This is what is required of you by the nation. It is your responsibility. The whole country is very happy and that is why it is important that I have to come and tell you. And this is what I have been telling you. This country doesn’t belong to anybody. It belongs to you and once you take that then it’s a full commitment.”

You are listening to Radio Miraya News

The Western Bahr el Ghazal government has allocated 700,000 pounds for the construction of four boarding secondary schools in the state. 

Governor Rizik Zakaria Hassan says construction of the schools should start immediately to absorb students in the new school year. 

Governor Rizik instructed the county commissioners to oversee the construction. 

Rizik: “We have approved 700,000 and currently this money is in the chest of the ministry of education. A boarding in Udici for boys, boarding in Tadu, two boardings in Raja, one boarding in Sopo for girls, another in Boro-Medina for boys. This is the responsibility of Commissioners.  Jur River Commissioner, you are the one responsible for the boarding in Udici. If it is not completed it will be the failure of the commissioner. In Wau County, we have Tadu boarding for girls. It is the responsibility of Wau County Commissioner, the same for Raja. We want the coming scholastic year to open them and receive students.”
Juba City Council is to start implementing an order banning bars, hotels and discos from serving alcohol to minors.  

Deputy Mayor Festo Abdallah Aziz says police and other security personnel will be on hand to ensure the order is respected, so as to safeguard children.  

Abdallah Aziz says people found going against the order face a fine of 3,000 pounds or three months in jail and cancellation of their licenses.

Aziz: “If we find children less than 18 years old in a hotel as it happened in the last three days. I myself I found children less than 13 years old in Sahara and grown hotel and immediately asked to close the party.  This is the first step, the second step is for the owners of hotel, they will pay 3,000 according to the law.
As the dry season sets in, the Central Equatoria State Fire Brigade says it does not have the equipment to effectively deal with fire outbreaks.  

James Joseph Abraham is in charge of operation and safety in the brigade.  

Abraham calls on citizens to have fire extinguishers handy in their homes and clear their homesteads of grass and other rubbish that could cause outbreaks. 

Abraham: “Firstly, fire is faster than anybody. As you can see the far distance, we are appealing to anybody who has a big area or company, you have gas in your home. Make sure to have extinguishing items, and you should have a fire blanket to rescue the situation until the firefighters arrive. For us with our one truck we are ready 24 hours.”
The Member of Parliament representing Mundri in the National Legislative Assembly is calling for the establishment of a joint committee of the National and Western Equatoria State governments to investigate the killing of the security director in Mundri West County.  

Joseph Ngere has condemned the killing of Arop Kiir, who was shot dead on Sunday night, and says a thorough investigation is needed.  

Ngere has also asked the public to provide any vital information that could help with the investigations. 

Ngere: “People should not be firing a rumor that this one killed him or the government says that the citizens are the ones killed him and the opposite. We must leave these accusations and give space for the investigation committee to work accurately. We call for a joint investigative committee involving experts from Juba and the state so as not to victimize his blood in vain and must arrest the culprits. And the thing that I want to say to the citizens here must provide any information on this incident to the investigation committee. I want to say to citizens of Mundri West or even guests who were here with us, they should provide information if they have to the committee.”

In regional news
At least half a million refugees in Kenya will start receiving food assistance once again, after a funding shortage forced the World Food Program to stop supplies.  

The refugees in Dadaab and Kakuma camps in northern Kenya had their rations cut by half in November.  

The WFP says it will resume distributing food twice a month. 

Challis McDonough, spokesperson for WFP in Nairobi, says supplies will resume on the 1st of January after receiving 45 million dollars from donors.

McDonough: "We've had new contributions from Denmark, from the European Union, from Germany, Saudi Arabia, the United Kingdom, the UN Emergency Response Fund, and there is a significant $20 million in-kind contribution from the United States that is expected to arrive in February."
Dadaab and Kakuma house refugees mainly from Burundi, the Democratic Republic of Congo and South Sudan.

And a new study indicates that the International Monetary Fund, the IMF, was partially responsible for the scale of the Ebola crisis in West Africa.  

The research by professors from three leading universities in the UK says IMF policies hampered healthcare spending in Guinea, Sierra Leone and Liberia, all of which are post-conflict states.

Conditions on IMF loans to the three countries over the past two decades prioritized debt repayments and building foreign exchange reserves over healthcare spending. 

The study comes amid mounting criticism about the slow response to the world's worst outbreak of Ebola that has killed nearly 8,000 people and increasing scrutiny on how organizations could have acted differently to prevent this.

To end the news, the headlines once again
· Juba and Khartoum Foreign Ministries refer security concerns to joint committee
· UN report says the conflict has seriously hampered protection of children
· Security in place ahead of New Year’s celebrations
You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Susan Dokolo.
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